
 
 

DENIS ST. PIERRE WATER POLLUTION CONTROL PLANT EXPANSION 
CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

NOTICE OF COMPLETION 

The Town of Lakeshore has carried out an Environmental Assessment for identifying the preferred 
design of the Denis St. Pierre Water Pollution Control Plant Expansion to accommodate the future 
flows from the Belle River and Maidstone wastewater service area. The nature of the recommended 
undertaking is such that the project is identified as and being conducted as a Schedule C project 
under the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process for Municipal Water and 
Wastewater Projects (Municipal Engineers Association, October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011 
and 2015).  The Environment Study Report has been completed and by this Notice is being placed 
in the public record for review.  This Environmental Study Report documents the planning and 
decision-making process starting with identification of the problem through to selection of the 
preferred design concept. 

The Environment Study Report is available for review on the Town’s website, www.lakeshore.ca, 
or the FTP web site, https://projsftp.stantec.com (Login ID: 165620173ESR1027 Password: 6226987) 

The Environment Study Report is also available for review at the following location: 
 

Lakeshore Municipal Offices   
419 Notre Dame Street      
Belle River, Ontario, N0R 1A0 
(Mon–Fri, 8:30am– 4:30pm)  

Further information on this project may be obtained from: 

Mr. Nelson Cavacas, CET    Dr. Jian Li, P. Eng., PE  
Director of Engineering and Infrastructure Services Project Manager  
Town of Lakeshore     Stantec Consulting Ltd. 
419 Notre Dame Street     140 Ouellette Place Suite 100 
Belle River, Ontario N0R 1A0                             Windsor, Ontario N8X 1L9 
Phone: 519-728-2700 x 287                      Phone: 519-966-2250 x 240 
Fax: 519-728-9530                                           Fax:  519-966-5523 
Email: adionne@lakeshore.ca                           Email: jian.li@stantec.com  

Interested persons should provide written comments to the Town of Lakeshore at the address 
above by June 16, 2020.  If concerns regarding this project cannot be resolved in discussion with 
the Town of Lakeshore, a person may request that the Minister of the Environment make an order 
for the project to comply with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II 
Order), which addresses individual environmental assessments.  Requests must be received by 
the Minister at the address below by June 23, 2020.  A copy of the request must also be sent to 
the Town of Lakeshore at the address above.  If no request for a Part II Order is received, the 
project will proceed to design and construction, pending the necessary approvals and allocation of 
appropriate funding, as outlined in the Environment Study Report. 

 

Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, 12th Floor  
Toronto, ON M4V 1P5 
 
This Notice issued May 15, 2020. 

 

http://www.lakeshore.ca/
https://tmpsftp.stantec.com/

